
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday April 9th 2018
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 9th April  2018 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, T Turner, & Cllrs J Betney, M Bulley, D Friend & Clerk D Radford-Lewis, 0 Public Members.  
1.  Open Forum & AOB –
A drain on Church Lane is blocked and has been reported.  It has been inspected &  will be cleared by DCC Highways.
Cllr Friend has attended a planning course which covered various aspects of planning and neighbourhood planning. The response time for replying to planning applications was discussed as some parishes had various response times. It was highlighted that any potholes can be reported to DCC on their website – report a problem for action. The more reports the more likely they are to be repaired.  
2.     Apologies – H Studholme, C Eden, S Wood, E Wilson,  M Blight
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Clerk confirmed a link will be sent for Councillors to check their register of interests held by Teignbridge.  If there are any mistakes please let the Clerk know.  As a result of the Clerks meeting at TDC, the Clerk confirmed the procedures for declaring interests and what to do when an interest is declared.  The procedure for issuing dispensations was also shared. 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 12th March  – Cllr  Bulley (p), Cllr Tom Turner  (s) & Cllr Shipley signed meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Play Area resurface and RoSPA Inspection  – The three quotes returned are for different depths for the surface.  The Clerk will ask them to quote for the same depth to obtain like for like quotes. The companies that have quoted have confirmed there is less rot from having wooden posts in a bonded resin surface in place. There will also be less strimmer damage.  Any posts that have damage could be well worth repairing and replacing before a surface is laid.
A copy of the RoSPA inspection has been sent to all councillors and the only thing that is medium risk is damage to the wooden post of the junior swings. All posts will be checked for wear and tear prior to changing the surface. 
Grants will be applied for when final quotation figures are known. 
6. Defibrillator purchase – Tedburn St Mary have placed the order for their defibrillator.  The approximate costings would be £2,500.  We will wait for the new financial year to apply to District and County Councillors for grants. Cllr Shipley are making contact with a potential funding stream.  An electrician is now needed to be sought for installation and councillors will send the Clerk details of local electricians. 
7. Rural Aid Grant – After discussion Cllr Betney (p) that £3,500 to be applied for towards the Play Area resurface (s) Cllr Turner – vote UNANIMOUS.  Other funding will come for Council reserves. 
8. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors – The Clerk has attended a General Data Protection Regulations course which replaces the DPA in May this year.  Steps are being put in place so we are compliant.
9.    Planning –
18/00460/FUL – North Pine House -  Two storey extension with elevated decking – (p) Cllr Shipley (s) Cllr Friend that this was SUPPORTED – vote UNANIMOUS

18/00599/FUL – Upper Kingswell Farm – dwelling – After discussion and viewing the agricultural appraisal on the TDC website (p) Cllr Shipley (s) Cllr Turner that this was SUPPORTED and that comments were submitted to say the parish council recognise the need for an agricultural dwelling at this holding vote UNANIMOUS.
10. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature  

	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages March 2018 plus home worker
	£228.41
	£5.00 
	£233.41
	739

	Tedburn St Mary Parish Council 
	50% of course and travel
	£33.20
	
	£33.20
	740


Cllr Bulley proposed, Cllr Friend (s)  that the payment should be made  – vote UNANIMOUS
The cheques were signed by 3 councillors along with a letter to request a bank statement for 31st March.


MEETING CLOSED 21:00    

The next meeting will be Monday 14th May2018 7pm, Longdown Village Hall,  Annual Parish meeting, AGM & monthly meeting. 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


